Hamish Shaw

London

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have lived in the UK for the past seven years and have been amazed at the number of Australians I have met, in both the UK and other countries, living out side Australia. As a result of this I commend the inquiry. 

Points of note for the inquiry;

* Thanks to the repeal of Section 17 I am now able to hold a British passport making the continental travel I under take for work much more fluid.

* We have looked into returning to Australia and were surprised to find the short time periods and difficulties around the transfer of our overseas pensions back to Australia.

* Whilst I believe we should encourage people to travel abroad, I believe we should also encourage them to return home. The skills and knowledge those who have been abroad for two plus years possess are invaluable.

* A more regular review of why Australian's are leaving Australia should be put in place.

Thank you for the opportunity to respond.

Hamish Shaw
